


ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Spring 2011  were 85 helmets to hand out.  The Triathlon Club as I 
mentioned last week competed in a triathlon in San Diego, 
and I wanted to let you know that they came home with 7 
medals. Saturday the 9th is a Hiking Trip to Malad George, it
is $ 5.00 to go and will be a six mile hike.  

o I also had an idea and wanted some feedback; I was 
thinking that it might be nice to have an open house after 
the Change for Children event, most likely on the 18th while
Senate awareness is still up. I feel that it would be nice to 
get more student awareness about Senate and what we do 
as a group. I also think that it is important that students 
know what we do as a group and also how we spend 
student funds. I think it is important that we are 
accountable to the student body, and I think that for this to
happen we need to be more proactive in getting students 
to come to our meetings, and getting our minutes out 
there for students to read, getting events advertised more, 
and what is going on in the school advertised more. I was 
thinking that we could have an open house with 
refreshments and each invite/bring at least 3 people (or 
more) to our regular meeting. It would be very important to
run, and behave in the meeting professionally, making sure
that we are adhering to the parliamentary procedure and 
everyone wait to be called on by Jim before speaking, also 
by keeping snacks to a minimum or just do without for an 
hour.  I think that this would be good to remind us that we 
need to keep our meetings professional and represent our 
organization in the proper manner. 

o My second idea is that I would like to make a public 
facebook page for Senate, that we could post events, 
minutes, pictures, discussions, and whatever else we want 
to get out to the student body. We have our minutes 
posted online, but I do not think that most students read 
them or even know where they are, it would be nice to get 
them more available. I am wondering if you guys think that
this is a good idea, or if there are people opposed to this? 

• Community Service:
o No Report

• Diversity Council:
o Last Friday we had our social event at the Ropes Course.
o Diversity Council moved the date of the High Heels with 

High Spirit Race towards the end of April; it will most likely 
be on April 23rd because we needed more time to promote 
the event.



ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Spring 2011  o April 19th is a National Poetry Day and we are bringing a 
speaker Daniel Beaty along with local talent.

• Eagle Hall:
o Eagle Hall Council met Tuesday, March 29th at 1:00PM.  We 

donated over $2,000 to bring in the speaker for CFC.  April 
20th there will be a "Deal or No Deal" competition that will 
be held at 8:00PM in the Activities Center.

• Interclub: 
o Interclub held a meeting on March 29th 2011 the finalized 

details of the Easter Egg Hunt were announced. I hope to 
see the student senators at the event to show support for 
Interclub Council. Encourage anyone with children to 
attend the event; booths will also be set up to entertain 
children. The Easter Egg Hunt will take place on April 22nd 



ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Spring 2011  Hygiene Day, the Judo Tournament, and the Bike Safety 
Day. Change for Children was worked on by ayg�nSIÀp





ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Spring 2011  • Fees: The Board of Trustees was very impressed with how we 
solicited feedback from our peers. The institution is proposing 
that we reduce/transfer the amount of money from Child Care, 
Athletics, Student Union, & Student Health towards instruction as
well. Senator Ramirez made a motion to approve this transfer of 
these fees towards instruction. The motion was accepted by the 
Student Senate. 

• Leadership Training:
o One of the most important things for a leader to do is to 

analyze themselves and their actions. Write down the 
reasons that you wanted to represent the CSI Refugee 
Center, and what your purpose for being a Student Senator
is. We hope that you are doing this just for the good feeling
in your hearts, and not for the money. 

Executive Reports

 Vice President’s Report: 
o I want to see all of you succeed with everything that you 

do. Including with Change for Children. 
o Thank you so much for everything that you have been 

doing Ben. Your drive towards Change for Children is 
amazing. 

o Thank you to Morgan for the facebook idea. 
o Thank you to the Change for Children Committee for 

working so diligently on the cause. 
o Be sure to give presentations to your classes. We need to 

be presenting to them frequently. If you need any help with
what to say, please be in touch with me. It is important to 
put your heart into these presentations. 

o I look forward to seeing you guys at the yard sale! I’m 
excited to have fun with you guys.

o Thank you to everyone who came out to the dance! 
 President’s Report:

o



ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Spring 2011  o Graydon and I will be gone Saturday-Tuesday, so if you 
need anything call or email me. 

o STAY POSITIVE. It is so important to be passionate about 
everything that you are doing, and always stay positive. 
When we are presenting about Change for Children, put 
your heart into the event. This is your job, and even if you 
do not completely agree with something you need to 
support Senate. 

 Advisor’s Report: 
o No Report

Adjourned 


